
 

  HB 39 

Department of Legislative Services 
Maryland General Assembly 

2019 Session 
 

FISCAL AND POLICY NOTE 

First Reader 

House Bill 39 (Delegate Grammer) 

Ways and Means   

 

Baltimore County Board of Education - Members - Publication of Contact 

Information 
 

 

This bill requires the Baltimore County public school system to publish prominently on its 

website the contact information for each member of the board, including: (1) an email 

address; (2) a mailing address; and (3) a direct telephone number.  

   

 

Fiscal Summary 
 

State Effect:  None. 

  

Local Effect:  None. The Baltimore County Board of Education already includes the 

required information on its website. 

  

Small Business Effect:  None. 

  

 

Analysis 
 

Current Law/Background:  The Baltimore County public school system is not required 

by statute to make the information specified in the bill publicly available. Nevertheless, as 

of January 2019, the school board’s website includes a mailing address and telephone 

number for the board as well as email addresses for each board member. The website also 

includes a general email address for the board.  

 

 

 

  

http://www.bcps.org/board/board_members/
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Additional Information 
 

Prior Introductions:  None. 

 

Cross File:  None. 

 

Information Source(s):  Baltimore County Public Schools; Department of Legislative 

Services 

 

Fiscal Note History:  First Reader - January 30, 2019 

 sb/hlb 

 

Analysis by:   Eric F. Pierce  Direct Inquiries to: 

(410) 946-5510 

(301) 970-5510 
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